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Task Force Membership

Jim Moritz – Perkin Elmer Automotive Research 

John Haegelin - Perkin Elmer Automotive Research 

Bob Campbell – Afton Chemical 
Riccardo Conti – ExxonMobil 

Jim Matasic – The Lubrizol Corporation 
Ron Buck – Test Engineering, Inc. 



Mark Sarlo – Southwest Research Institute 

Dan Nyman – Cummins Engine Company 
Warren Totten - Cummins Engine Company 
Jeff Clark - Test Monitoring Center 

Joseph Huang – Ashland Chemical 
Steve Kennedy – ExxonMobil

Tom Picone – ExxonMobil

Nancy Diggs – Infineum

Pat Fetterman - Infineum

1. Action Items
(1) Mark Sarlo, Jim Moritz, and Warren Totten to meet and compare operating conditions at each lab and to distribute those to the group
(Note: Action items from previous meeting are complete)
2. Call To Order/Membership/Approval of Minutes

Mark Sarlo called the meeting to order at 1:00 pm (CST). The minutes of the previous meeting were approved with one correction: Joe Huang’s name was misspelled. This error has been corrected and my apologies to Joe. Mark had distributed a copy of the proposed agenda via email prior to the meeting.  

3. Old Business

a. Stand Installation Status

SwRI – Has been running 30 hour increments for soot mapping. During this discussion issues were raised regarding differences in operation between SwRI, PE, and the original Cummins data from AEI. It was requested to have SwRI, PE, and Cummins review these differences and circulate a summary of operation conditions to the group.

PE – Currently replacing their driveline. It appears they are at least two weeks away from stand shakedown and being prepared to begin matrix work

EM – Approximately 4 – 6 weeks before stand is ready to run

Lz – Engine is running and they are working on programming. During this discussion a question arose regarding the ECM. Warren commented that the ISB should be using the 
low torque version of the calibration (300 hp/ 600 ft-lb). All engines with a CPL number of 8123 should have the correct calibration. There were some earlier engines sent by Warren which were of a different CPL but he reflashed the ECM prior to shipment and the ECM should be marked with the change date. All of the remaining engines at TEI will have the ECM’s reflashed. 

Afton - Has not started stand installation.
b. Alternate Cam Measurement Fixture and Procedure
The matrix cams have been measured by Lz and shipped back to PE and SwRI.

c. Electric Starter Recommendation

Warren was unable to get the information from AEI

d. Test Oil Filters

Test oil filters were received and pleat counts verified. TEI will distribute test filters to SwRI and PE. 

4. New Business
a. Soot Information from SwRI
(See discussion above) 
b. Used ISB Cams and Other Parts
Used cam from Lz and other parts from SwRI were returned to Cummins. Valvoline still has a used cam. 
c. NGET
Correct version of NGET is 2.7.1

d. Reference Calibrations
Reference calibrations will be discussed in Richmond. Warren has received recommendations and will try to get those distributed prior to next week.  
5. Additional Business/Next Meeting

The next meeting will be Thursday September 9 in Richmond.
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